
NOTICE INVITING WRITTEN PUBLIC COMMENTS 
 

NOTICE is hereby given that the Executive Officer/Air Pollution Control Officer of the Bay Area Air 
Quality Management District invites interested persons to submit written public comments on the 
proposed initial Major Facility Review Permit for the following facility: 
 

Application # Facility # Facility Name Address Type of Operation 

7364 A5905 City of Sunnyvale Landfill 

and SMaRT Station, 

Public Works Department 

301 Carl Road 

Sunnyvale, CA  94089 

Active Recycling, 

Landfill 

 
Major facilities are required to obtain operating permits under Title V of the 1990 Clean Air Act 
Amendments, the Federal Operating Permit Program and the District’s Regulation 2, Rule 6 - 
Major Facility Review.  The permits summarize all air-related requirements that apply to each 
source of emissions at each facility.  Major Facilities have the potential to emit pollutants at rates in 
excess of the Major source thresholds.  The current actual emissions from the City of Sunnyvale 
Landfill and SMaRT Station, Public Works Department facility are as follows: 
 

Nitrogen Oxides    0.22 tons/year 
Carbon Monoxide   0.13 tons/year 
Precursor Organic Compounds  0.06 tons/year 
Particulate Matter   0.93 tons/year 
Sulfur Dioxide    0.02 tons/year 
Greenhouse Gases   11,053 tons/year 

 
The Air Pollution Control Officer invites written comment on the proposed initial Title V permit for 
the facility listed above.  Comments must be received by July 30, 2013.  Any interested person 
may also request a public hearing for this permit. 
 
Major Facility Review Permits are also subject to review and approval by US EPA.  If US EPA has 
not objected to a proposed permit and District has not addressed a public comment in a 
satisfactory manner, the public may petition US EPA, Region IX, Operating Permits Section at 75 
Hawthorne Street, San Francisco, CA  94105, within 60 days after the end of US EPA’s review, to 
reconsider the decision to not object to the permit.  The beginning and end of EPA’s review period 
can be found on the EPA Region IX website at:     
http://yosemite.epa.gov/R9/air/EPSS.NSF/9811648063d5495a88256530006ca041!OpenView&Sta
rt=1&Count=30&Expand=1.1#1.1  
 
The proposed revised Major Facility Review permit, application, and evaluation report are 
available for public inspection at the District Headquarters, 939 Ellis Street, San Francisco, CA, in 
the Engineering Division, 3rd Floor.  For an appointment, please call May Leung at  
(415) 749-4729.  The proposed permit and evaluation report are also available on the District’s 
webpage at the following address: http://www.baaqmd.gov/Divisions/Engineering/Title-V-Permit-
Programs/Title-V-Permits.aspx.  Written comments should be directed to Flora Chan, at Bay Area 
Air Quality Management District, 939 Ellis Street, San Francisco, CA 94109 or by email to 
fchan@baaqmd.gov. Any request for information or for a public hearing should be directed to  
Flora Chan at (415) 749-4630 
 
Dated at San Francisco, the       18th         day of          June       , 2013. 

 

 

Signed by Jeff McKay for Jack P. Broadbent         

Jack P. Broadbent 
Executive Officer/ 
Air Pollution Control Officer 
Bay Area Air Quality Management District 
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